

During the March meeting, held in church, we were led by Jenny Thorne and Heather Shackleton who presented a reflection of Zimbabwe using part of the programme produced for the Women's World day of Prayer. This included a brief history of Zimbabwe, prayers, reflection and song.

A modern Zimbabwean hymn was played and we shared a taste of traditional Zimbabwean cake and drink. Everyone also completed quiz sheets of facts about Zimbabwe. Each attendee was given a plait of threads representing the colours in the Zimbabwe flag to take home. An interesting insight and enjoyable afternoon.

The April meeting and future meetings are postponed at present due to the Pandemic.

A copy of the April prayer diary from Head Office will be sent to all members, by email or post, to ensure that a word of encouragement is at hand leading up to Easter, in this period of Lent.

May you keep safe and well in these uncertain times 'for the LORD your God goes with you; He will never leave you or forsake you'.

Blessings Annie Lane Treasurer, Secretary & Branch Administrator Southam Mothers' Union